Laurence, Kansas March 7, 1940.

Mr. John Bumn,
Dean of Men,
Stanford University,
Walifornia.

Dear Johnny:

I have just sent you a night letter regarding the rumor that Olsen passed on to me that Southern California may not enter the N.C.A.A. play-off, even if they win the Pacific Coast play-off.

Both Olsen and I agree that it would be very unfortunate to have Southern California refuse to come in. I have also wired Hec Edmundson, and I wish you would work with him on this thing, and let me know what develops.

Wery sincerely yours,

Ohnirman, 5th District, N.C.A.A.